The News From Seminole Heights United Methodist Pre-School
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 To All Our Families: 
We Will Be Closed on Friday, February 9 …

SHUMPS will be closed all day Friday February 9th.  The teachers will be attending UMAP a training conference Friday and Saturday.  There will be no pickup of our elementary children that day. Thank you for your ongoing understanding and support as our teachers train to further their education in early childhood education.
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Scholastic Book Orders …These are due Friday, February 15. Order on-line at www.scholastic.com/bookclub . (code on-line is HWWZQ). We get free books when parents order for home. Thanks!
Vision Screening … Vision Screening for all ages on February 21.  Preserve Vision will be providing free vision screenings for all children (infants to VPK).  You will need to fill out a registration form for your child to be screened.
Transition to Procare for Tuition payments… The first payment using the new Procare system is scheduled for the first week of February (February 5). Please note a $1.00 processing fee will apply to transactions made through the Procare system.
Annual Technology Fee…The annual technology fee of $50.00 per family is due February 12th. This fee is for all families registered at SHUMPS.  We will add this fee to your invoice for the week of February 12th.  
Spread the Love, Drops some pennies. SHUMPS Penny Wars Fundraiser… Feb. 5-19. Drop coins in the containers outside 
your child’s classroom. The class with the highest totals wins a pizza party!
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Helping Control Germs…

In this season of flu it is critical that everyone wash your hands frequently. That is especially true when parents and children enter our building. EVERYONE (parents and children) must wash their hands before 
doing anything including putting food away in refrigerators as well as dropping children 
off in their classroom including the morning gathering room. Below are steps to remember:

· Use running water. 

· Use liquid soap. 

· Rub hands together for approximately 20 seconds. Sing “Happy Birthday” through twice or “ABCs Song” slowly through once.  Friction helps remove germs.  

· Rinse hands well under running water. 

· The faucet is considered dirty at all times. If touched, clean hands will become contaminated. 

· Use the paper towels to turn off the faucet. 

 Please help prevent germs from spreading. 
Important Health Reminders…

Please remember to keep your child home if they are sick so other children and staff aren’t exposed. Please do not give your child a fever reducing medication and then send them to school. They cannot stay. I realize it is so hard for working parents, but you need 

to figure out alternative child care for those times that your child is sick. Keep our teachers and children well by doing your part. Thanks!
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Positive Behavior Support… 
"First… and…Then..." Statements

Our teachers have been helping the children learn the vocabulary and concept of “First and Then” statements.  This is an excellent tool you can use at home. Explain: "First we need to pick your sister up at school, then we can stop at McDonald's." "First you need to rest, then you can play outside." "First you need to put on your helmet, then you can ride your bicycle." “First you put on your socks, then you put on your shoes.” “First bush your teeth, then we will read a story.” “First you hold my hand, then we will walk out the door.” First you try, then I will help you.” “First I will change your diaper, then I will pick you up and we will cuddle.” 
Bedtime/Sleeping/Nap Routine Guide..
Your child has a hard time settling down or soothing self to sleep.
What can I do to prevent the problem behavior? 

· Offer to put on music and/or rock or rub 
· your child’s back using a first-then visual or verbal prompt: Say, “First lie down quietly; then I will put on the music, rub your back, or rock you.”

· Have child positioned with minimal distractions or escape routes

· Provide a choice of a doll or stuffed animal to sleep with (for older children – not infants)

· Praise for resting quietly.

What new skills should I teach?

· Teach your child to first rest quietly; then mommy/daddy will turn on music and rub back or rock.

· Teach your child to rub baby doll’s or stuffed animal’s back.

· Teach your child to make a choice of a comfort item.
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Remember this is the month of Love… 

We thank you, our parents, for allowing us to take care of and love your children. Have a great month!!!
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO YOU …

Piper – February 6
Charlotte H. – February 8
Ezra-February 16

Logan R.-February 16

Carter B.-February 18

Ryder L.-February 21

Logan M.-February 24

Adrian – February 25

Mrs. Kathy-February 25

Abigail-February 26

Silas – February 27
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